
 

D.M. Wills Associates Limited 

150 Jameson Drive, Peterborough, Ontario, Canada K9J 0B9 

P. 705.742.2297 F. 705.748.9944 E. wills@dmwills.com 

May 6, 2024 

Hillstreet Developments Ltd. 

2015 Altona Road 

Pickering, ON 

K1V 2B9 

 

Attention: Larry MacDonell 

 

Re: Osaca Subdivision, Northumberland County, Ontario  

 Traffic Impact Study – Site Plan Change 

 D.M. Wills Project No. 22-11056 

D.M. Wills Associates Limited (Wills) is submitting the following letter to 

confirm the validity of the Traffic Impact Study prepared by our team 

and dated October 25, 2023 (TIS) for the property located at 5868 

Northumberland County Road (CR) 65, Port Hope, Ontario (Subject 

Property). 

This letter discusses the change in the site plan and its impact on the TIS 

results. This letter is not intended to be a substitute to the TIS and should 

not be used as a separate document from the TIS.  

The site plan dated February 21, 2024, as shown in Appendix A proposes 

40 single detached houses with only one access to CR 65. The proposed 

access forms a 4-legged intersection with Mastwood Road. Also, the site 

plan indicates that Block 44 will not have any houses under this 

submission.  

Based on the proposed number of units and compared to the number of 

units used in the TIS (50 units), the results of the TIS are still valid and there 

is no change in the conclusions or recommendations made in the TIS.  

We trust that this information is suitable for your purposes at this time. Please 

contact our office if you have any questions or require clarification. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Mostafa Tawfeek Mohammed, Ph.D., P.Eng., PTOE, RSP1 

Senior Traffic Engineer 

 

MT/xx 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix A 
Conceptual Site Plan 

 




